
 

Friday 10 November 2023 

 

Autumn Term 1 Week 8    

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been lovely to welcome your children back to school this week. One little person in Reception was so 
excited to return that she was jumping up and down when I went to see the class - the big smile on her face 
said it all!  
 
We are looking forward to an exciting half term full of learning and fun. FOSS are planning a Christmas Fair 
for the whole school community on 2nd December, and we hope that you will be able to join us, as it is sure 
to be a great day! 
 
Before then, we will be celebrating Children in Need on Friday 17th November. We will be doing some 
special activities that day and if you would like to send in a donation, please do so. The children may wear 
their own clothes; if they have something spotty then that would fit with the "spotacular" theme but please 
don't buy anything just for the day - comfy and practical clothes are the main thing! 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 

Mrs Hall 

 

 

Knowledge Organisers 

Knowledge organisers for Autumn 2 are now live on the website. Go to ‘Years and Classes’, choose the year 

group, then go to ‘Knowledge Organisers’, or follow the links below. 

Saltergate Schools - Reception Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 1 Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 2 Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 3 Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 4 Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 5 Knowledge Organisers 

Saltergate Schools - Year 6 Knowledge Organisers 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Reception+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=84
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+1+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=80
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+2+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=79
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+3+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=81
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+4+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=83
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+5+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=82
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Year+6+Knowledge+Organisers&pid=87


Odd Socks Day 

This will be held on Monday 13 November for Anti-bullying week. Wear your odd socks 

with your uniform and be ready to show everyone in class!  

 

 

Coffee Morning  

15th November 9-10 in the Hub 

All are welcome – we will have Janina Guthrie joining us to talk about Daisy Chain 

(see below)  

Book your place 

Autism Central 

 

 

Application to Reception and Year 3 

Applications have opened to apply for a place in Reception and Year 3 for September 2024. 

Please see the letters below for more information: 

Reception - September 2024 

Year 3 - September 2024 

 

 

Harrogate Hospital – Design a Christmas Tree 

Entries are available from the office if you would like to enter the competition, 

please ask your teacher or come to the office. We had a winner at Saltergate last 

year – could we have another?  

All entries must be back in school no later than Thursday 7 December. 

 

Flu Immunisation 

The Flu Immunisation Team will be in school on Thursday 16 November.  

Don't forget to complete this form for all your children in school from Reception to Year 6 - please 

complete the form to inform the team if you do OR do not wish your child to be given their immunisation. 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/northyorkshire 

Please note, children will NOT receive this immunisation without permission from a parent/carer. 

Change of contact details 

Just a gentle reminder to let us know if you change your contact details such as mobile phone number or 

email, or if you move house. There is a form available on MCAS or on our website under ‘Forms’. There is 

also a link at the bottom of the newsletter. 

 

 

https://www.daisychainproject.co.uk/event/saltergate-school-coffee-morning-harrogate/
https://www.daisychainproject.co.uk/autism-central/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/26BBDB4B8772A260EC3EE75552BACEF0.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/7610A5C113D590489722CADB2CA8A021.pdf
https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/northyorkshire


 

Poetry Competition 

We have had so many amazing entries for our Poetry Competition - picking a winner was very difficult! 

However, our winner was from Y5 who wrote a fantastic piece inspired by both sport and WW1 -writing 

about the Christmas Day football game between soldiers. Very well done! 

However, we were also very impressed by this fantastic shorter poem (and illustrations) by two girls in 

Rowling, Year 4! A very thoughtful piece indeed... 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 - It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to keep children safe. 

 

 

  

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/


 
  

Infants 
Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week?  

Coelho (Y2) Lilly-Rose  
Percival (Y2) Aaleyah  
Bright (Y1) Hattie  
Jeffers (Y1)  Ezra  
Donaldson (Rec)  Freya  
Adeola (Rec)  Cleo 

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 

Cowell (Y6) Priya Pullman (Y6) Lilah 

Tolkien (Y5) Belle, Elsiee, Nila, Finley Potter (Y5) Mya 

Morpurgo (Y4) Jazmyn Rowling (Y4) Oliver 

Walliams (Y3) Charlie Dahl (Y3) Dylan 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

Term dates 2023-2024 Click here 

FOSS funding letter Click here 

FOSS funding form Click here 

Autumn 2023 Lunch menu  Autumn Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Change of contact details form Change of contact details form  

Discovery Learning Newsletters Saltergate Schools - Discovery Learning Newsletters 

Application for Reception September 2024 Reception - September 2024 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Term+dates&pid=51
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=159&type=pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=157&type=docx
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=122&type=pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUREoyWFRQVkg0WVNMRktSUUlERDNIS1o1Ny4u
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/page/?title=Discovery+Learning+Newsletters&pid=89
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/26BBDB4B8772A260EC3EE75552BACEF0.pdf


Application for Year 3 September 2024 Year 3 - September 2024 

Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

 
 

 

                                    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/_site/data/files/letters/7610A5C113D590489722CADB2CA8A021.pdf


 

 

  

FOSS – Friends of Saltergate School 

 

We are keen to hear if anyone has any amazing ideas for fundraising. Everyone is welcome to join 

us at any of our meetings, keep a look out in the newsletter for the next date. 

 

If you would like to express an interest in coming to a meeting or have any amazing ideas you 

would like to share, then please contact us at FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk. 

 

Alternatively, please feel free to jot an idea on the form here. 
 
 

📣📣📣FOSS NEEDS YOUR HELP!!!📣📣📣 
 
We are cracking on with some fantastic plans for our Xmas Fair but we need some help!! 
 

We desperately need donations!! 🙏🙏 
 
 • We are wanting to have a pre-loved Xmas jumper sale. If you have any from previous years please 
consider donating them to FOSS. 
• We are doing a rainbow raffle. Each year group is being allocated a colour, donations of these colours will 
put into baskets and will be raffled off at the fair. Details of the colours will be in book bags this week. 

• We need more wine!! I promise it’s not for us to drink 😉 we are doing the hugely popular water/wine 
stall again. 
• Bottle bags for previously mentioned wine 
• Sweets 
 
Donations to be dropped off at the office by Friday 24th November xx 
 
But most important… We need you!!!!!! 
 
We came very close to cancelling our Autumn Fest as we just didn’t have the helpers. 
 
Please, please, please, come and help even if just for an hour. 
 
Get in touch either on Facebook, by messenger, in the playground or by 
email foss@saltergateschools.co.uk 
 
Thank you  
 
 

mailto:FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/m1M8ePsSH4


 


